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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Friday 1/31/20 – Jammuary Jammie Day!! WEAR YOUR PAJAMAS 
Monday 2/17/20 - Lincoln’s Day Observed NO SCHOOL 
Tuesday 2/18/20 - Washington’s Day Observed NO SCHOOL 
4/6/20-4/13/20 - Spring Break NO SCHOOL 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Dear Oak Run Elementary School Families, 
 
We are looking forward to our very first Saturday school session tomorrow, January 25 from 8:00 am to 1:00 
pm, with free breakfast and lunch at 8:00 and 12:30 pm. Ms Zollars will be the teacher-in-charge and the class 
will be held in room 5. Ms Sue will be onsite for support during the hours of Saturday school. 
 
All three of our credentialed teachers have offered to work in rotation for these make-up days. Please note 
that bussing services are not available for Saturday school.  
 
If your child has missed any days of school, and you would like them to participate in our Saturday school 
sessions, please contact the office or myself to save your spot. 
Thank you all in advance for your help! 

 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board 
Meetings and School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month in the ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
February 12 and our School Site Council/District Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, February 19 at 
3:00 PM. Both meetings are held in the ORESD Office. 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board 
Meetings and School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month in the ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
February 12 and our School Site Council/District Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, February 19 at 
3:00 PM. Both meetings are held in the ORESD Office. 
 

 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 

 

 



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
    Week of January 20th, 2020 

 

Rabbits and rainbows and robots, oh my! 

Our students are excited about all of the words that begin with the “Rrrrr” sound. We are most 
fortunate to have a visiting rabbit in our room this week! Thank you to Thomas and his family 
for bringing Jill to school to share. Our preschoolers added new student jobs to our job chart 
so they can take turns caring for Jill by filling her water and food dispenser each day. And they 
love to pet Jill’s soft fur.  

                                

We’ve been exploring ways to repurpose and recycle materials to create new things. This week 
our “save it” box has been purged of cartons, cardboard, bits and pieces to create robots!  

                                  

Keep reading…see page two! 

 



 

Without rain, there would be no rainbows. Since returning from winter break we’ve had quite 
a bit of rain;  1.7 inches to be exact, according to our Oak Seed Preschool rain gauge . Even 
though we have not observed any rainbows this month, we have learned that a rainbow has 7 
colors: red, orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo and purple. We are practicing putting objects 
into “rainbow order” beginning with red. Red is always the top layer of the rainbow because it 
has the longest wavelength of light. Each color is progressively shorter, ending with purple, the 
shortest wavelength.  We are experimenting with these colors by observing how salt absorbs 
colored paints.  

 

                     

 

When the sun shines, children are practicing climbing and balancing skills outdoors.  

 

                                                         
 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

Greetings,  

It was Robot Week in Lower Elementary. Our project started with a robot blueprint, then a paragraph about each robot’s 

attributes and special powers. The week culminated in a Robot Workshop, complete with upcycled, recycled and found 

objects 

~Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

Greetings from Upper Elementary! 

Ask your child:  
Who's running for president? Which candidates do you like, and why? 
How many years apart were [any two events]? 
How do you find the perimeter of something--in other words, how long it is all the way around? 
Who was Martin Luther King Junior, and what did he do? 
 

~Ms. Anne 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 
Dear Families, 
 
After Friday's letter-opening day (yay!), we focused this week on writing replies to our LPS scientists (more 

information below). We began a new novel, The Outsiders, along with individual essays on topics from the 

1960s, as the Outsiders was written in 1967. We finished our study of the Roman Army. We are working hard 

in math, and continue to do 1 homework sheet supporting our skills Monday-Thursday. I encourage anyone 

who’s missed a day to join us for Saturday school. 
  
Best wishes to all of you. Always contact me with any concerns, 
 
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Letters to a Pre-Scientist started with 1 teacher in rural NC in 2010, who teamed up with a PhD scientist to create a 
network of penpals for her underperforming students. Gradually, more teachers were added. 
  
In 2016, with a team of 7 teachers, LPS began collecting impact data and found 71% of the students agree that having a 
pen pal helped them learn new science. 
  
In 2019, LPS was granted their nonprofit status and held its first all-expense paid training for teachers in Los Angeles: 25 
teachers from 6 states with over 1700 students and a bank of 2,000+ scientists! Currently, there are only 2 teachers 
north of Sacramento using LPS (1 in Burney). 
  
As a first year teacher, I really appreciate the training and support the program has offered, with 2 fulltime employees. 
LPS uses SLACK to communicate, AIRTABLE to organize all our data, and a shared drive with free curriculum for each 
letter round. I keep these pinned to my laptop for quick access. I learned to use them at the training. I am fortunate that 
I have my students all day and can have them work on letters during English as well as Science, if needed, but many 
other LPS teachers successfully implement the program even when they have 150 students per day! 
  
 Students take a survey which matches them with a scientist who either does a type of science they like, or has similar 
interests outside of science, such as sports or cooking. With only 14 students, we've got pen pals in multiple states, 
Germany, and India! 
  
The amount of time needed varies, but many teachers spend about a week (1 hr/day) on each round, with 4 letter 
rounds per year, and a little extra time to set up at the beginning.  Some teachers have students write the rough draft as 
homework to reduce class time. The students are very excited to get their letters and even look up their scientist's work 
or college online. Each round has a theme; for instance, round 2 is about the education their scientist needed to get 
their position.  
  
The students' last names are not used, and letters only come through the school. Students may opt out of social media 
photos, but may NOT opt out of the program. If a student has special needs, audio files can be sent by or to the student, 
to go along with the letter. Scientists get support for using student-friendly language, and include photos or drawings. 
  
Sometimes videoconferences are arranged, such as the one we had with 1 scientist, Alex in Washington DC, who helps 
brain-map for people who have had traumatic injuries and might benefit from the use of robotics controlled by thought, 
or need specialized brain surgery. Alex sent us educational pamphlets, stickers, pens, and foam brains from a brain 
conference he attended.  
  
One student received a sticker of the insect his scientist studies, while another received a butterfly book from her pen 
pal. The pen pal of one of my students told him about a website where that student learned to program a game which 
was then used (with his permission) on an app! He would not have known about this if not for his scientist.  
  
I plan for my students to create a trifold about their pen pal and his/her area of science to present to the younger 
students at our school, but that's an extension idea, not a requirement.  
 
LPS is looking to expand the number of both teachers and scientists. You can find more information at: 
https://www.prescientist.org/  
https://twitter.com/LettersPreSc 
https://www.facebook.com/prescientist/  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 
  

 
 

Did you know that fourth graders, who participate in the Every Kid Outdoors program, are eligible for a free 
Christmas tree permit?  The Every Kid Outdoors program introduces 4th graders to the public lands in their own 
backyards and beyond.  To receive a free Christmas tree permit, 4th graders with the help of their parents, need to 
visit the website www.everykidoutdoors.gov and follow the steps to obtain their pass. Once complete, they can 
download and print their pass.   
 

Teachers may also visit the website and download lesson plans to complete with their 4th grade students and print 
passes for them.  Fourth graders must then accompany a parent to any Shasta-Trinity National Forest office in order 
to receive their free Christmas Tree permit. 
 

Permits may be purchased through mail or by going to the Shasta-Trinity National Forest Headquarters off of Avtech 
Parkway, Shasta Lake Ranger Station in Mountain Gate, Mt. Shasta Ranger Station, McCloud Ranger Station 
Weaverville Ranger Station, Harrison Gulch Ranger Station, and Hayfork Ranger Station. 
 

Please go to www.fs.usda.gov/stnf for more information or call (530) 226-2500. 
 

INTERESTING FACT:  Did you know that the Christmas Tree that will be placed at the Sacramento Capitol came out of 
the Shasta County from the  Latour Mountain Demonstration Forest (located between Shingletown and 
Whitmore). Article link 
 

ATTENTION 4th GRADE PARENTS 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Tom Diskin   School Board Clerk  tdiskin@oakrunschool.org  
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  Project SHARE Coordinator amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 

 


